
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

 

A PUBLIC HEARING has been scheduled, pursuant to Riverside County Land Use Ordinance No. 348, 

before the RIVERSIDE COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION to consider the project shown below: 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 348.4862 – Exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) – 
Applicant: County of Riverside – All Supervisorial Districts – Location: Countywide – REQUEST: Ordinance 
No. 348.4862 is an amendment to Riverside County’s Land Use Ordinance No. 348, modifying several 
sections and replacing Article XIXh “Eastvale Neighborhood Preservation Overlay Zone” with Article XIXh 
“Cannabis Activities.” This amendment establishes regulations and development standards for cannabis 
activities within the unincorporated areas of the County of Riverside. Additionally, the Ordinance establishes 
the permitting and operational requirements for Cannabis activities. 
 
The Riverside County Planning Department has determined that the above-described ordinance 
amendment is exempt from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to 
State CEQA Guidelines Sections 15061(b)(3) and 15303. 
 
TIME OF HEARING: 9:00 a.m. or as soon as possible thereafter. 
DATE OF HEARING: JUNE 20, 2018 
HEARING BODY 
PLACE OF HEARING: 
 
 

RIVERSIDE COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION  
RIVERSIDE COUNTY ADMINISTRATIVE CENTER 
BOARD CHAMBERS, 1ST FLOOR 
4080 LEMON STREET, RIVERSIDE, CA 92501    

 

For further information regarding this project, please contact the Planning Department at (951) 955-3200 or 
go to the County Planning Department’s Planning Commission agenda web page at 
http://planning.rctlma.org/PublicHearings.aspx.    
 
Information related to this project may be viewed Monday through Friday, from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. at the 
Planning Department office, located at 4080 Lemon St. 12th Floor, Riverside, CA  92501. 
 
Any person wishing to comment on the proposed project may do so in writing between the date of this notice 
and the public hearing; or, may appear and be heard at the time and place noted above. All comments 
received prior to the public hearing will be submitted to the Planning Commission, and the Planning 
Commission will consider such comments, in addition to any oral testimony, before making a decision on 
the proposed project. 
 
Be advised that as a result of public hearings and comment, the Planning Commission may amend, in whole 
or in part, the proposed project.   
 
Please send all written correspondence to: 
RIVERSIDE COUNTY PLANNING DEPARTMENT 
Attn:  Cannabis Ordinance Amendment 
P.O. Box 1409, Riverside, CA  92502-1409 

http://planning.rctlma.org/PublicHearings.aspx

